


MAGIRT Executive Board 
Monday, April 6, 2015 via Zoom
Ready for Approval

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]In Attendance:  Paige Andrew (Chair), Beth Cox (Vice Chair), Tami Morse (Secretary), Mike Smith (Treasurer), Susan Moore, Wade Bishop, Jessica Clemons, Pete Reehling, Angela Lee, Sandy Schiefer

Absent:  Kathleen Weessies 

Call to Order
Officer Reports

Chair (Paige) – Paige asked those present to be sure to provide ideas to Beth about what kind of Honors Award function we would like to do this year in San Francisco. In the past we have done a dinner or a reception, we’re not limited to those two options. Please give all ideas to Beth to work with. 

Thanks to Kathleen introducing Paige to several vendors during the Midwinter meeting in Chicago he has reached out to them with formal letters asking for donations to help offset our conference costs. Esri has already verbally committed, and Policy Map has committed at a $1250 level! He is waiting for replies from three other companies, and also plans on pursuing 6-8 other vendors in the near future.

Paige reminded everyone of John Olson’s recent note about the upcoming deadlines for the April issue of base line, urging them to get materials to him as quickly as possible. 

Vice Chair (Beth) – Beth reported that plans for the Annual Conference in San Francisco are progressing well.  We will hold our awards dinner in Berkeley after the field trip to the UC Berkeley Libraries.

ALA Strategic Planning is asking that all ALA subunits participate in the current strategic planning process.  They have developed an introductory guide on leading strategic planning discussions, similar to the discussion Beth participated in at Midwinter.  The deadline for contributions is July, 2015.  The EB discussed how best to involve the MAGIRT membership in this process; should we call a meeting at Annual, should we conduct a discussion using ALA Connect, or should we conduct an online forum or discussion using a different platform?  The Board agreed that an in-person meeting at Annual was probably not feasible and wouldn’t reach many of MAGIRT’s members, so an online discussion seems best.  Logistics for carrying this out have yet to be decided.

Donating to Emerging Leaders program: Donating to Emerging Leaders program: members of the Chair Trio recently went back through the cycle of when we provide a monetary donation to the Emerging Leaders Program of ALA versus when we connect with the Program to apply to have a project considered by members of the Program. We determined we are in the cycle for the latter, we will need to brainstorm possible project ideas in time to do an application in September. In the meantime, this Board approved a donation to the Spectrum Scholarship fund earlier this year, though we are not sure the funds have been transferred yet. 

Secretary (Tami) – Minutes from the Executive Board meetings on Jan. 20 and Feb. 1, 2015 were approved.  Tami reported on progress with ALAIR: the ALA Archives staff have created one collection for MAGIRT, and Tami has submitted one item containing the agenda and minutes from the Dec. 5, 2014 EB meeting.  The submission process was straightforward.  The Board discussed whether or not to archive the recordings we have been making of our meetings and decided against it.  Tami will make a few more submissions to test the process.  Once this is done, members of the EB can test access to the materials and evaluate their usability and findability within the ALAIR.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Treasurer (Mike) – See the full Treasurer’s report in the April issue of base line.

Past Chair (Paige reporting for Kathleen) – We have candidates for all open positions for the upcoming election.  Louise Ratliff consented to run for Vice Chair, but due to a timing issue her name does not appear on the ballot.  Paige reminded us to write her name in for this position.

Discussion Items
A. Paige received a message from Matt Knutzen, Geospatial Librarian at the New York Public Library, about a presentation he will be making at Annual.  He was looking for a forum to make an announcement about an NEH-funded project called Mapping the Nation, and wondered if MAGIRT would be interested in including him in one of our programs.  Pete volunteered the GeoTech time slot for his announcement.  Paige will reply to Matt, asking for more specifics (how much time he needs, does he require any tech or A/V equipment) so we can accommodate him.

B. Proposed new Map Collection Management Standards doc. to assist the USGS Libraries/others (Paige, for Marcy):  The idea for proposing that a new “Map Collections Management Standards” document be created arose from an email message posted by Christopher JJ Thiry on MAPS-L about possible downsizing of his library a bit before the 2015 ALA Midwinter meeting. Turns out that the USGS Libraries was recently charged to come up with something similar to help in the management of the libraries in their system, and thus Marcy and Richard Huffine were connected through Paige to see about having Richard discuss this topic at the Cartographic Resources Managers Discussion Group meeting at Midwinter. Richard did deliver a proposal at the meeting and there was agreement that a small committee of volunteers from MAGIRT would work with Richard to move this idea into reality. It was also agreed that the Standards for University Map Collections, created in 1987 by the Geography and Map Division of the Special Libraries Association be adopted and used as a starting point for the work that needs to happen. As of this meeting a new committee or task force awaits formation. [Committee on Standards, Geography and Map Division, Special Libraries Association. Standards for University Map Collections. In SLA Geography and Map Division Bulletin No. 148, June 1987, pages 2-12.]

C. Charge a fee to non-MAGIRT members for webinar files after the webinar? (Paige to lead):  Kathleen posed this question to the Board members via email on Jan. 21, 2015. In the email message she asked for assistance in providing an answer and listed several options or ways we could consider doing this including: make the recording available for free (status quo); make the recording available for an access fee; make the recording available for free after some embargo period/delay; something else? In the meantime, Paige asked our staff liaison, Danielle Alderson, if we were even allowed to charge a fee for a webinar and found out that we are allowed to do this but only for those webinars in which we charged a fee to attend to non-MAGIRT members. Discussion was tabled since Kathleen was not present to share further ideas and suggestions. 


Committee Updates
Bylaws & Governing Documents Committee and Nominations & Awards Committee (Kathleen) – No report.   

Cataloging & Classification Committee (Susan) – No report.

Education Committee (Wade) – No report.

GeoTech Committee (Pete) – No report.

Membership and Marketing (Jessica) – No report.

Online Presence (Jessica) – No report.

Publications (Sandy) – No report.

ALCTS CaMMS/MAGIRT Cartographic Resources Cataloging Interest Group (Iris) – No report.

GIS Discussion Group (Angie) – No report.

Map Collection Management Discussion Group (Marcy) – No report.
Announcements
None.

Adjournment
Next Exec Board Meeting Date:  Monday, June 1, 2015, via Zoom
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